
By the Cross We Care  

One Person at a Time 

 

AUGUST 

MEMORY VERSE 

“For whosoever shall call 

upon the name of the 

Lord shall be saved.” 

    ~Romans 10:13, KJV 
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AUGUST 30 

CHOIR RENEWAL 

FELLOWSHIP 

HALL 

6:55 PM 

See related article on page 5. 

 

AUGUST 16 

GRADES 1—5 

FELLOWSHIP HALL 

5:00 PM 

See related article on page 4. 

AUGUST 11 

WOMEN OF OUR CHURCH 

AND COMMUNITY          

10:30 AM — 2:00 PM 

See related article on page 4. 
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Christ be with me, Christ within me, 

Christ behind me, Christ before me, 

Christ beside me, Christ to win me, 

Christ to comfort and restore me, 

Christ beneath me, Christ above me, 

Christ in quiet, Christ in danger, 

Christ in hearts of all that love me, 

Christ in mouth of friends and stranger. 

 

Back to School 

 August is here and it is time for back to 

school.  Take note of the front of the Banner 

and events related to children, women’s minis-

try and our Music Ministry. 

      

   Your pastor, 

      

   Jon Stubblefield 

Attendance & Finances 

    Bible Study  Sun AM  Sun PM  Wed. 

6/04/17        150              200            96    59     

6/11/17        149               187                   85    56 
6/18/17        159              197                   86              52                   
6/25/17        169              206                   85              52 

 

JUNE BUDGET RECEIPTS:  $41,494.06 

From my heart to yours: 

Patrick of Ireland 

 Sometimes we need to consider                                     

heroes of our faith—those who have                    

lived before us and served the Lord faithfully, even 

sacrificially.  The following should interest and in-

spire all of us, but especially those of us who have 

Irish blood flowing in our veins. 

 Patrick was born around 390 AD most likely 

near Hadrian’s Wall in northern England.  When he 

was only sixteen, he was captured by a raiding party 

from Ireland and sold as a slave to a petty king.  In 

a moment, the privileges of home, of comfort and 

security, and plans for the future were gone.  Some-

how he met up with a company of fellow Christians, 

probably slaves like himself.  It would have been 

tempting to despair, to curse God, and beg to die; 

but in the midst of adversity, Patrick’s faith grew 

and his personal relationship with God sustained him.  

In his Confessions he wrote: 

  After I came to Ireland and so 

 tended sheep every day, I often 

 prayed in the day time . . . up to a     

 hundred prayers and at night nearly as 

 many, and I stayed in the forest, and   

 on the mountains and before daylight I 

 used to be roused to prayer in the snow, 

 and in frost and rain, and I felt no harm, 

 nor was there any inclination to take 

 things easily in me, because as I see    

 now the Spirit seethed in me. 

 

 After six years Patrick escaped his captors 

and eventually returned home to England.  But his 

heart was still in Ireland where he determined to 

return as a missionary.  This he did and advanced 

the cause of Christ in his adopted land.  His story is 

part of our spiritual heritage. 

 Let me share some lines from a hymn Patrick 

wrote.  It is known as “The Deer’s Cry” or “The 

Breastplate of St. Patrick.”  Consider the following 

stanza in connection with Acts 17:28, “For in him we 

live and move and have our being.” 
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  3—Linda Jones 

  6—Pat Carpenter 

  6—Bill Roemerman 

  8—Paul Grimes 

  8—Steven Jones 

  9—Ruth Ann Hicks 

  9—Braden Jones 

11—Megan Archuleta 

11—Alice Attaway 

12—Richard McMurry 

12—Van Steed 

13—Darlene Parker 

14—Joyce Reeves 

 

  2—Jolley and Frances Baugh 

  2—Freemon and Brenda Miles 

  5—Keith and Tammy Friederich 

  5—Pete and Marti Mather 

  8—Van and Kathy Steed 

  8—Grady and Linda Waggoner 

  9—Alan and Sue Farrow 

12—T.J. and Belle Wyatt 

15—Clark and Anna Cogswell 

15—Larry and Barbara Schafer 

21—Gerry and Julie Claybrook 

23—Ken and Darlene Parker 

24—Jon Rey and Pat Sullivan 

25—Ed and Ida McCluer 

25—Jim and Ann Webb 

 

 
 
 

 
 
 

 
 
Men’s Choir Sunday, August 20 

(Rehearsal Wednesday, August 16, 6:55 PM) 
 
Women’s Choir, Sunday, August 27 

(Rehearsal Wednesday, August 23, 6:55 PM) 
 
Regular choir resumes Wednesday,  

August 30 with fellowship at 6:55 PM 
 
First rehearsal is Wednesday, Sept. 6, 

6:55 PM 

15—Jacque Emmert 

16—Ermma Campbell 

16—Judy Dacus 

16—Ted Emmert 

20—Henry Powell 

22—Tommy Bledsoe 

25—Faye Butcher 

27—Tom Belin 

27—John Foust 

27—Vickie Russell 

30—Emile Borne 

30—Lloyd Thrash 

31—Lorene Watson 

       

 

 

 

 

 

 

AUGUST SUGGESTIONS 
 

 

 

  pens, pencils, sharpeners,      

  erasers, crayons, markers,   
  chalk 
 

 

 

OPERATION CHRISTMAS CHILD is no longer   

accepting containers with liquid 
(shampoo, conditioner, etc.), toothpaste 
or candy of any kind. 
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 Check out the website for BRBC. 

It has upcoming events, sermons, and 

pictures. 

 If you have problems accessing 

the website or suggestions to improve 

it, send an e-mail to brbcwebmas-

ter@gmail.com. 

 If you have news or an upcoming 

event you would like to promote, call   

or send the information to the church 

office at brbc3@att.net. Include spon-

soring group, name of event, pictures, 

dates and times. The website is there 

to inform and inspire, let’s make use of 

it. 

 

 

 

 

 Children in 1st through 5th 

grades are invited to come for the  

beginning of a new year of All Stars 

for Jesus on August 16 at 5:00 pm in 

the BRBC Fellowship Hall. 

 All Stars for Jesus meets every 

Wednesday night from 5:00 until 6:45 

pm during the school year. We have a 

kid-friendly meal, Bible study, games 

and activities. 

 For transportation, call the 

church office at 922-0692. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  Rose Poindexter in Shelly Wagner’s dress. 

WOMEN’S MINISTRY EVENT 
 

 BRBC invites the women of the church and  

friends in the community to join us on August 11 

for a presentation called “What’s Your Talent?” 

 The event will take place from 10:30 am to 2 

pm starting with a salad luncheon brought by those 

attending. A fashion show of personal bridal gowns 

and memories of that “special day” along with music 

and a presentation on talents of service will be   

enjoyed. 

 Please call the church office (922-0692) with 

your reservation by August 7. 
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New Members Sought as   

Choir Returns to Leadership 

Role in September 
 

After taking a refreshing summer break, 

our choir will kick off the fall season with a 

renewal ice cream fellowship August 30 at 

6:55 pm in fellowship hall.  At that time new 

members will be introduced and plans for 

the fall season will be announced.  The regu-

lar schedule will resume Wednesday,      

September 6 with the first rehearsal at 

6:55 pm. 
 

Recent losses in membership due to deaths, 

illnesses and families moving have depleted 

our roster.  New church members and for-

mer choir members are urged to prayerfully 

consider making a commitment to serve on a 

regular basis in the choir.  For more infor-

mation contact Duane Blakley, Minister of 

Music (922-0692, brbc3music@att.net).  

 

VACATION BIBLE SCHOOL    

ENROLLMENT PARTY 



WELCOME NEW MEMBERS      

C�ip a�d p�ace i� y�ur church direct�ry� 

Volume 21, Issue 8—August 2017                                                                                                                                                Page 6 

Mike and Judy Dacus 

166 Maple Leaf Circle, Hot Springs 

His cell 501-520-7064 

Her cell 501-520-7057 

 Judy and Mike Dacus have lived in Hot 

Springs since 2009.  Several years ago, they 

learned about Barcelona Road Baptist through the 

Arkansas Cooperative Baptist Fellowship Direc-

tor. 

 Mike and Judy met when they were grad 

students at UAMS.  After grad school, Mike re-

sumed his career as an infantry officer in the 

U.S. Army, and Judy taught microbiology at sev-

eral colleges and universities.  After Mike retired 

from the Army, both of them taught until retiring 

as community college professors. 

 Although retired, they still volunteer with 

local organizations.  Mike works with the Disabled 

American Veterans (DAV) organization, helping 

disabled veterans and working to fund scholar-

ships for the vets and their families.  Judy volun-

teers at the Hot Springs Senior Center. 

 Both of them have served as ordained dea-

cons in various churches along the way.  Judy was 

ordained at Manassas Baptist in Manassas, Vir-

ginia.  Mike was ordained at First Baptist Church 

in Las Cruces, New Mexico.  Judy also served 

three years on the Coordinating Council of the 

Cooperative Baptist Fellowship of Arkansas, and 

Mike is now serving a term on that council. 

 They both love fishing, being outdoors, and 

many activities associated with the outdoor life.  

Mike and Judy also have four grandchildren and 

one step-grandchild to take up the rest of their 

spare time and energy. 

 In the  four months Betty Whittle has 

lived in the Village, she has visited several 

churches.  She found out about BRBC from a 

folder at the Welcome Center.  After visiting 

three times, she decided this was the right 

church home for her. 

 Betty lived in Allen, TX, north of Dallas, 

before she moved here.  A daughter and son-in-

law live in this area, and soon her other daughter, 

a granddaughter, and four great-grandchildren 

will be settling into their own homes, too. 

 Originally from Charleston, SC, Betty has 

made friends and taken good care of people, eve-

rywhere she lived.  She was most recently the 

Nursing Home Administrator for a home in Allen, 

Texas and took care of the residents and over 

100 staff members.  She said she loved getting 

to know the people and helping to care for them.  

Betty also cared for her husband and son who 

both passed away after battling cancer. 

 As soon as her broken wrist is healed, 

Betty will be able to get back to sewing, embroi-

dery, and playing Chicken Foot—which may be re-

lated to the Turkey Tracks domino game played 

around here.  She says her friends always had a 

regular get-together at a restaurant then went 

to one member’s house to play Chicken Foot.  

About halfway through the game, they would take 

a break and enjoy dessert provided by their host. 

 Betty said she loves Bible study and will be 

visiting several Sunday School classes before 

making up her mind which one to join. 

Betty Whittle 

12 Balenciaga Way 

501-226-3298 
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2017 
Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat 

  1 
5:30 Sr. Singles , 
Korean Concert 
6:00 Deacon  
Council 

2 
 
4:00 Personnel Com. 
6:00 Prayer Service 
 

3 
 
5:00 Agape Class 

4 
 
No Ladies Day Out 
1:00 Prayer Shawl 

5 

6 
 
9:30 Bible Study 
10:30 Morning Worship 
5:15 Youth 
6:00 Evening Worship 

7 
 
6:00  Sr. Singles to Hot 
Springs Band Concert 

8 
 
5:30  Seekers Class 

9 
 
4:00 Personnel Com. 
5:00 Youth Back-to-
School Cookout 
5:00 Finance Comm. 
6:00 Prayer Service 

10 
 
1:00 Covenant Class 

11 
 
10:30-2 Women’s Min. 
Lunch/Program 
1:00 Prayer Shawl 
 

12 

13 
 
9:30 Bible Study 
10:30 Morning Worship 
5:00 Church Council 
5:15 Youth 
6:00 Evening Worship 

14 
   School Begins 
6:00 Sr. Singles to 
movie at Coronado 
Baptist  

15 
 
5:30 Hope Class 

16 
 
5:00 All Stars/Youth 
5:00 Potluck 
6:00 Business Mtg. 
6:55 Men’s Choir Reh. 
 

17 
 
 

18 
 
No Ladies Day Out 
1:00 Prayer Shawl 

19 

20 
 
9:30 Bible Study 
10:30 Morning Worship 
5:15 Youth 
6:00 Evening Worship 

21 
 
11:30   Sr. Singles Pic-
nic and Ice Cream 

22 23 
 
5:00 All Stars 
5:00 Youth 
6:00 Prayer Service 
6:55 Women’s Rehearsal 

24 25 
 
1:00 Prayer Shawl 

26 
 
1-3 Bledsoe’s b’day 
party 

27 
9:30 Bible Study 
10:30 Morning Worship 
5:15 Youth 
6:00 Evening Worship 

28 29 30 
5:00 All Stars 
5:00 Youth 
6:00 Prayer Service 
6:55 Choir Renewal,  
Fellowship Hall 

31   



Barcelona Road Baptist Church 

390 Barcelona Road  

Hot Springs Village, AR 71909 

"By the Cross We Care,  

One Person At a Time" 

Non-profit 

Organization 

U S POSTAGE PAID 

Permit No. 413 

Hot Springs, AR 71901 

Sunday Services: 

Sunday School –  9:30 AM 

Morning Worship – 10:30 AM 

Youth – 5:15 PM 

Evening Worship  - 6:00 PM 

Wednesday Evening: 

Prayer Service - 6:00 PM 

Choir Rehearsal - 6:55 PM 

(Suspended until August 30) 
 

Church Staff: 

Pastor:  Dr. Jon M. Stubblefield—922-8746 

Associate Pastor: Willard Zeiser—501-837-3626 

Minister of Music: Duane Blakley—915-0504 

Youth Director: David Robinson—915-8039 

Children’s Ministry Director: Ann Webb—501-802-1346 

Telephone: 501-922-0692 

Fax: 501-922-4462 

Prayer Line: 501-922-6436 

Email: brbc3@att.net 

General brbc3@att.net 

Jon Stubblefield brbc3pastor@att.net  

Willard Zeiser wazjbz@yahoo.com 

Duane Blakley brbc3music@att.net 

Ann Webb brbc3children@att.net 

David Robinson brbc3youth@att.net 

Betty Belin brbc3finance@att.net 

Barbara Fuquay brbc3office@att.net 

Bulletins/Banner brbc3office@att.net 

 

Church e-mail addresses 

CHURCH OFFICE HOURS:                          

Monday through Thursday   8:30 am—4:30 pm  

Friday  8:30 am—3:00 pm 
www.brbchsv.org 

S c h e d u l e  o f  S e r v i c e s:  

The Barcelona Banner is published monthly to 

keep members informed about programs of 

the church and to report news about its 

members.  

Deadline for articles is the 

fifteenth of each month.  

You may e-mail your articles to 

brbc3office@att.net or bring to the 

church office. 

If you are moving, have an email or phone number change, please contact the church office so your records 

can be changed. The church has to pay for each returned Banner. 

RETURN SERVICE REQUESTED 


